
 
 
 

The 51st Annual General Meeting of the National Association of Tangent Clubs, was held in 
Blackpool on Saturday 22nd April 2017 

 
Your new National Executive for 2017-18 is as follows: 

 
PRESIDENT: Melodie Brookes (president@tangent-clubs.org) 
VICE-PRESIDENT & MEMBERSHIP: Jill Harris (vice-president@tangent-clubs.org) 
IMMEDIATE PAST-PRESIDENT & INTERNATIONAL: Paula Farnfield (ipp@tangent-clubs.org) 
SECRETARY: Glynis Sutton (secretary@tangent-clubs.org) 
TREASURER: Ruth Lamb (treasurer@tangent-clubs.org) 
SALES & REGALIA OFFICER: Ruth Sage (sales@tangent-clubs.org) 
EDITOR & WEBSITE CO-ORDINATOR: Morag Daley (editor@tangent-clubs.org) 
EXECUTIVE ADMINISTRATOR, DIRECTORY CONTACT AND REGIONAL LUNCH CO-ORDINATOR: Jilly King 
(admin@tangent-clubs.org) 
 
Here follows a brief summary of the outcome:. 
 

 All the National Executive reports were accepted and approved. 
 President Paula announced that nationally we had raised £15,695.22 for her charity the Kidstime 

Foundation which is a tremendous result.  Paula said she was aware that there were more monies to 
come in and thanked everyone. 

 Proposition 11 regarding AGM format was defeated. 
Recommendations 12.1 regarding Budget, 12.2 regarding President’s Out of Pocket expenses, 12.3 
regarding Annual capitation remaining at £6 per person and 12.4 regarding reducing Independent 
Membership cost to £11 per person were all approved. 

 Recommendation 14.1 regarding deleting the trial Half-Year meeting was approved. 
 Recommendation 14.2 regarding rewording Proxy Voting rule was approved. 
 Recommendation 14.3 regarding rewording Honorary Membership rule was approved. 
 Recommendation 14.4 regarding removal of National Sales & Regalia Officer role at Belfast AGM 2018 

was approved. 
 New rules for TCI open elections were all carried and will be added to the Rules & Constitution 
 Melodie Brookes welcomed her 2017-18 Executive and introduced her theme ‘Together in Harmony’ 
 Paula Farnfield was announced as International Vice-President of TCI  

Please see full Agenda of the meeting for reports and accounts, detailed Minutes will be circulated in due course. 

Let friendship continue            April 2017 


